




Welcome July!  Summer in full swing, sunny and warm, coffee on the deck in the morn-
ing without a coat, gotta love it.  Had a great June, all the fundraisers were successful, 
parking lot is refinished and we cruise into July pretty well caught up.  
 
I must mention that Larry Call, our Adjutant for the past 10 years has passed the torch 
to Barry Campbell.  Larry has done great service to this Post in a very demanding job 
for a long time and I wish to thank him for that service and invite all the members to do 
the same when you see him around the Post.  At the same time we wish Barry all the 
success and support as he assumes this demanding task, thank you Barry.  
 
July is shaping up to be a relatively calm month.  There is no official ceremony on the 
4th as most of us will have family or be joining them elsewhere.  Department meetings 
will have 3 delegates this year. July 20th is the installation of new officers at 500 PM 
with dinner following at 600 PM.  Please sign up at bar and pay $2.00 if you plan on 
eating. 
 
Remember the Sons are doing Steak Night 2nd Wednesday all July and August.  The 
first one was a great success, and believe me it's the best deal in the area, tell your 
friends.  
 
God Bless America 
Mark  
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GOLF REMINDER 
It's that time of year again. Our Annual Golf Tournament will be held at  

Rolling Hills Country Club in Versailles on Friday, August 23rd at Noon.  
This is one of our largest fundraisers of the year.  

Elsewhere in this newsletter, you will find team entry forms and hole  
sponsor forms. Anyone can sponsor a hole. Businesses account for about  
half of our sponsors. Individual supporters make up the rest. Last year we  

had 71 sponsors at $50 each. Sponsors get a sign on a hole. Fill out the  
form with what you want on your sign and mail it to me with your check.  

Your support is greatly appreciated.  
Don Basler  

413 Copperstone Rd. #2  
Camdenton, MO 65020  



Gun Raffle:  This raffle was amazing, Susann Huff headed this fund raiser and collected over 
$9600.00.  She got the rifle at a discount, then asked the the  Legionaires, Auxiliary, SAL and the Riders to 
split the cost; when the funds were tallied each component received $2400.  Great Job Susann! 
 
Poppy drive:  For a second year Debby Sutton chaired the committee this year with the help of Lonnie  
Basler,  they collected more than $5,000.  Great Job  to both of you.  Thanks. 
 
Fashion Show:  We had our 1st meeting, co-chaired by Sandy Klobe and April Smith this year;  
committees have been set up; the event will be held on Monday Sept. 23, the doors will open at 9AM.  Our 
stores will be Kohl’s, Cato, and Christopher Banks.  Tickets are $15 this year.  Call Debra Sutton at  
573-216-1294, or Betty Hovey at 573-216-2305 for more information.  If you would like to head a committee 
with the fashion show please call Sandi Klobe at 573-572-3199, or want to help in some way our next 
meeting is July 8 at 1 PM, please attend it is a  lot of fun and one of our more popular events in our  
community. 
 
Shrimp nights:  Aug. 30, Nov 29;  members have asked me to post the future dates of shrimp night as it is 
so popular.  We served more than 70 dinners in May.  Good Job Susann!!!  
 
Dist, 8 meeting hosted by the Post was a success.  Susann Huff, Jeanine Clapp, Sandy Klobe made 
baked ham, potato salad, baked beans with dinner rolls, & lots of deserts.  The district loved the food, 
thanks to our A-team.  The Dist. Auxiliary will be changing their Constitution to redefine ‘quorum’ meaning 
members rather than officers, changes will show up sometime next year.  Post 624 Auxiliary will donate 
$1,000 to the Auxiliary emergency fund to the Department due to all the damage that Jefferson City  
suffered during the tornado last month.   
 
Kitchen:  We can use help in the kitchen.  If you think it might be something you would like to try please 
contact Susann Huff 573-216-9358.  We really need help even if you work only one night a month it would 
help out a lot.  I cook the 1st Friday each month and it is fun.  It’s a way to meet other members and it also 
helps our veterans.   
 
July 2:   mostly meeting 
Jul 10-14:  Dept Conference, Marriot St. Louis Airport 
Jul 10:  kitchen meeting 1 PM & calendar meeting 3 PM 
Jul 20:  Installation Dinner, 5PM 
Aug 6:   monthly meeting 
Aug 8:  kitchen meeting 1 PM & calendar meeting 3 PM 
Aug 14:  kitchen meeting 1 PM & calendar meeting 3 PM 
Aug 23-29:  National Convention Indianapolis, IN 
Sept 3:   monthly meeting 
Sept 11:  kitchen meeting 1 PM & calendar meeting 3 PM 
Sept 16-17: National Fall meetings 
Sept 18-20: Dept Fall Conference 
Sept 23:  2019 Fall Fashion 
Oct 1:   monthly meeting 
Oct 18-20:  Fall Conference, Jeff City, Capital Plaza TBA may change 
 
JANE BOYCE 



If you ate the SAL steak dinner U know it was awesome; if not our menu for July 10th 
will be the same. WE THANK all who enjoyed the meal and hope to see you again 
next month with a few friends. It is because of your support, the SAL and all entities of 
our Post grows and continues to achieve our goal SERVING AND SUPPORTING OUR 
SERVICEMEN & THEIR FAMILIES.  A special shout of THANKS to the wives of our 
team Margie, Jeanine and Karen who were instrumental spokes in our wheel for this 
meal. These ladies not only provided our cakes; they also did a lot of the prep work 
and stayed to help clean up and keep us guys on track. 
 
As I write this on Flag Day  hope your weather cooperated for the event sorry to miss 
this again. 
 
Please don't forget the auxiliary Fashion Show Sept 23rd never to early to reserve a 
table this event is TOP NOTCH.  Tickets available Now and they do sell out; see Betty 
Hovey or Deb Sutton 
 
Bob Worthley  
816-309-0393 

 
 

SAL 

So  far the weather still isn't cooperating for riding but we are getting closer.  Our nomina-
tions for the new board are complete and we looking forward to another great season for 
the riders with the new board in place.  In May we had a lunch for the vets at the Laurie 
Care center, 13 vets were there and we all had a great time visiting with them.  Our next 
lunch will be in August with hopefully more vets participating.  The riders are getting ready 
for Bike fest in September, it's a great time visiting with riders from all over Missouri.  We 
will be having an auction for a pistol again for our fundraiser.  Tooth and Nail armory is do-
nating the gun again as they have in the past.  The legacy run is in June but I haven't got 
any of the fund raising dollars yet but the past 3 years the riders have raised over 
$100,000 in Missouri for the legacy scholarship fund.  We are continuing to have our 
monthly riders dinner at local restaurants and our next dinner is going to be at Fat Polly's. 
 
Rick 

RIDERS 





WINNER OF THE GUN RAFFLE 







 
S. 504 and H.R. 1641, Legion Act.   If this act is passed anyone who served in active 
duty, opens up membership to all since Dec. 7, 1941. 
 
S. 21 and H.R. 367, Pay Our Coast Guard Act.  Ensures that members of our Coast 
Guard do not go without pay during a government shutdown 
 
All Veterans should be allowed to join The American Legion just as the Coast Guard 
should receive pay during a Government shutdown. 
 
Visit:  mobile.legion.org/takeaction 
You can compose a message on line that will be sent to your respective congress 
person. 
 
Or,  call or write your Congress person below: 
 
Representatives     Senators 
Vicky Hartzler, 4th Dist.      Roy Blunt 
2235 Rayburn HOB     260 Russell Senate Office Bldg 
Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20510 
202-225-2876     202-224-5721 
hartzler.house.gov 
jillianvogl@mail.house.gov 
 
Blain Luetkemeyer, 3rd Dist.   Josh Hawley 
516 Jefferson St,     212 Russell Senate Bldg 
Washington, DC 63090    Washington, DC 20510 
202-225-2956     202-224-6154 
luetkemeyer.house.gov 
luetkemeyer@mail.house.gov 






